

Board of Education Huron School District

Garret Bischoff, President 150 5th St. SW Huron, SD 57350 P: (605) 353-6990

September 25, 2023

Subject: Commitment to Career and Technical Education Collaborative Equipment Grant

Dear CTE Collaborative Equipment Grant Committee,

The Huron Board of Education strongly supports the Career and Technical Education Collaborative Equipment Grant. We understand the transformative potential of robust career and technical education programs, and we are genuinely excited to collaborate with Sanborn Central, Wolsey-Wessington, and Hitchcock-Tulare School Districts. The grant directly aligns with the goals in our Strategic Plan to expand Career & Technical Education and follow the anticipated Career & Technical Education expansion timeline.

As a board, we recognize that equipping our students with the skills, knowledge, and hands-on experience they need for success in the modern workforce is paramount. This grant will undoubtedly play a pivotal role in realizing this objective. The acquisition of state-of-the-art equipment will enable us to provide students with a learning environment that is both innovative and practical, bridging the gap between classroom instruction and real-world application. Our commitment to this grant is not just about obtaining cutting-edge equipment. It signifies our commitment to fostering a culture of collaboration, innovation, and excellence within our school district and community partners.

Furthermore, this collaboration aligns with our district goals of fostering community engagement and promoting educational equity. By offering advanced career and technical education opportunities and partnering with post-secondary institutions, we are ensuring that all our students have access to pathways that lead to prosperous and fulfilling futures.

The Huron Board of Education is fully committed to the success of the Career and Technical Education Collaborative Equipment Grant. We are excited about the possibilities it presents and the positive impact it will have on our students, educators, and community.

Sincerely,

Garret Bischoff President, Huron School District Board of Education